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Township of South Stormont 
ACTION REQUEST 

Administration and Corporate Services 

 

To:    Council 
From:   Loriann Harbers, Director of Corporate Services 

Date of Meeting:  December 15, 2021 
Subject: By-law No. 2021-098 Appoint Municipal Law Enforcement 

Officer 
   

Recommendation: 

That By-law No. 2021-098, being a by-law to appoint a Municipal Law Enforcement 

Officer, be read and passed in open Council, signed and sealed this 15th day of 
December, 2021.  

 

Executive Summary: 

The current Municipal Law Enforcement Officer for the Township of South Stormont is 
retiring at the end of December, 2021. Therefore, a replacement has been hired and it 

is necessary to pass a by-law appointing our new Municipal Law Enforcement Officer.   
 

Background: 
In February, 2017, Dan Bissonnette was hired as the Township’s Municipal Law 

Enforcement Officer. His contributions to the municipality over the last 5 years are 
appreciated and his improvements to enforcement procedures are recognized. On 

behalf of Council and staff, we wish Mr. Bissonnette all the best in his future 
endeavours.  
 

As a result of this retirement, the position was posted and Kieran McCourt has been 
hired as the Township’s new Municipal Law Enforcement Officer, effective January 4, 

2022. We welcome Mr. McCourt to the team and look forward to working with him in 
the future.  
 

Alignment with Community Strategic Plan: 

Goal 1: Corporate Capacity  
Objective 1.3: Human Resources  

 

Risk and Asset Management Considerations: 

n/a 
 

Options: 

1. That Council appoint Mr. McCourt as the Municipal Law Enforcement Officer.  
2. Other. 

 

Financial Impact: 

n/a 
 

Others Consulted: 
Chief Crepeau 

CAO LucasSwitzer  


